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NOTICE OF COMMENT PERIOD 
Issued: September 13, 2019  

In the Matter of Xcel Energy’s Petition for Approval of An Electric Vehicle Home Service Program 

PUC Docket Number(s):  E002/M-19-559 

Comment Period:   Initial comment period closes October 31, 2019 at 4:30pm 

   Utility Reply comment period closes November 12, 2019 at 4:30pm 

Party Reply comment period closes November 22, 2019 at 4:30pm 

Comments received after the close of the comment period may or may not 
be considered by the Commission. 

Issue: Should the Commission approve Xcel Energy’s proposal for an EV Home Service Program? 

 Should the Commission approve Xcel Energy’s proposal for a Voluntary Electric Vehicle 
Charger Service? 

Topics Open for Comment: 

1. Should the Commission approve Xcel Energy’s Electric Vehicle Home Service offering?  

2. Should the Commission approve Xcel Energy’s Optional Electric Vehicle Service offering? 

3. Should the Commission approve Xcel’s EV Home Service Customer Service Agreement? 
Should the Agreement be placed in Xcel’s tariff book? 

4. Should the Commission approve Xcel Energy’s proposed accounting treatment? 

5. Should the Commission grant Xcel Energy’s rule variance? 

6. Are there other issues or concerns related to this matter? 

Background 

On November 17, 2017, Xcel Energy filed a petition for approval of a residential electric-vehicle 
(EV) service pilot program in Docket 17-817. The pilot provided an alternative to Xcel’s existing EV 
service by reducing the upfront cost to separately meter EV electrical consumption through a 
submeter embedded in a Level 2 Charger. The Commission approved Xcel’s pilot with 
modifications in its May 9, 2018 Order. 

On May 31, 2019, Xcel filed its first annual report detailing the pilot’s progress. 

On August 30, 2019, Xcel requested, in the present docket, the Commission approve an expansion 
of the pilot into a permanent EV Home Service Program.  

Filing Requirements:  Utilities, telecommunications carriers, official parties, and state agencies are 
required to file documents using the Commission’s electronic filing system (eFiling).  All parties, 
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participants and interested persons are encouraged to use eFiling:  mn.gov/puc, select eFiling, and 
follow the prompts. 

Submit Public Comments:  Visit mn.gov/puc, select Speak Up! to find this docket, and add your 
comments to the discussion or email your comments to consumer.puc@state.mn.us. 

Full Case Record:  See all documents filed in this docket via the Commission’s website at 
mn.gov/puc, select Search eDockets, enter the year (19) and the docket number (559), select 
Search. 

Subscribe to receive email notification when new documents are filed in this docket at 
mn.gov/puc, select Subscribe, or click HERE and follow the prompts. 

Questions about this docket or Commission process and procedure?  Contact Commission staff, 
Hanna Terwilliger, at hanna.terwilliger@state.mn.us or 651-201-2243. 

Change your mailing preferences:  Email docketing.puc@state.mn.us or call Leesa Norton at 651-
201-2246. 

To request this document in another format such as large print or audio, call 651.296.0406 (voice).  
Consumers with a hearing or speech disability may contact us via their preferred 
Telecommunications Relay Service or email consumer.puc@state.mn.us for assistance.  
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